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Ken Eastwood, a long time Division 1 
member and a past Divisional Committee 
member lost his battle with an illness 
on the 22nd January 2022. Ken was a 
quiet unassuming gentleman who often 
assisted at Rallies with club activities. He 
will be missed by many.

Our deepest condolences to Margaret  
and the Eastwood family.

VALE KEN EASTWOOD
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Hello Everyone

Summer is done, the festive season is a long distant memory, so too is camping 
at the favourite spot. There are lots of great places chosen for our 2022 Rallies, 
hopefully we will be able to visit them.  

Our Annual General Meeting and Special General Meeting went well despite 
holding it on Zoom and being deferred to December.   Our usual process of 
notification missed the time lines required and we experienced a couple of hiccups 
with our newsletter.  We had a good turn up, passed some changes to our Rules 
and we obtained support for a camp ground. 

In case you are one of those who went looking, the December Newsletter did not 
happen. The only thing we had to put in it was my report; we decided it was not 
worth the cost.  

Anne Cecil has been working hard to find a suitable location to hold our Combined 
Rally. She has managed to secure the Elmore Events Centre. This is our third 
attempt to get the whole club together for a rally. Anne has lots of good things 
planned so make sure you are available to attend.

RETURN TO RALLY POINTS
At the last Executive Meeting it was agreed that Rally point recording will return 
commencing at the beginning of our financial year 1st July. Provided nothing 
untoward occurs to prevent us from gathering for rallies.

If you are planning on tripping around the country side over winter and you want a 
Rally Point you will need to apply for approval for a touring rally.

OCTOBER COMBINED RALLY 

CAMERONS BIGHT 2022/2023 
The application to apply for a camp site at Camerons Bight is not included in 
this newsletter. We will send out an email to members seeking an expression of 
interest. We are waiting on the Rangers Office to provide us with some information 
including the 2022/23 season fees. They are reviewing our off peak season 
booking arrangements. This could be to our benefit, hopefully we will have more 
information to share soon.
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STAY SAFE
ROB TAYLOR

LEARMONTH FUNDS
At the Special General Meeting held on the 12th December 2021 
discussion was held regarding the use of the funds obtained 
from the sale of our land at Learmonth. Three proposals were 
presented. 

Option 1 
Invest funds

Option 2 
Lease/buy factor or storage facility

Option 3  
Buy a property to use as a campground

There was lots of discussion regarding the options, a vote was 
held with regard to the direction to follow. Option 3 obtained the 
majority of votes. Following this a motion was put forward:

Motion: The Executive be given approval to look for a suitable 
property within budget and hold another SGM to seek approval to 
proceed

82% of the attendees voted in favour.

The committee will define some requirements and start the 
process to find a suitable property.  If anyone becomes aware 
of some real estate that may meet our needs please pass the 
information on to your Divisional Representative or a member of 
the Executive Committee.

There was some discussion regarding Rally points at Camerons Bight.  In March 
2020 we proposed a change to the rules regarding qualifying for points, these 
changes to the Bylaws did not get ratified at the 2020 AGM.  The rules that are in 
place are as follows:-

22. RALLY ATTENDANCE RULES 
22.4  In the case of the January, February and March Rallies, attendance at the 
Camerons Bight Campground, Sorrento, for these Rallies shall be as though 
the Member / Partner had attended their own Divisional Rally provided that the 
Member / Partner signs the Rally Attendance Book as required in each instance.     
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Friday afternoon starts off with Registrations, 
fee of $5 per person (children free) dinner and 
organised paid activities (such as museums) 
costs to be paid here. 

Happy Hour and the official Welcome. This is 
followed by a Free Sausage Sizzle to kick off 
our weekend. 

Sunday morning join us for a pancake breakfast. 

The Swap meet at Gippsland Vehicle Museum 
at Maffra opens at 7am-4pm Sunday May 1st.  
If you get there early you can join the  
Tag-Along later as they pass through Maffra 
about 11:20a.m. 

Join the self-drive Tag-Along: pack a picnic 
lunch and join Sue, a local who is very 
knowledgeable about the area. A CB will be 
useful as she speaks about points of interest; 
there will also be some stops to explore some 
spots. You will stop for lunch at the beautiful 
Glenmaggie Weir. Tour leaves at 11am from the 
Showgrounds Park. 

Saturday morning will begin with a walk followed 
by a visit to the Museum of Timeless Memories. 
Where you can wander through the amazing 
collection of vintage farm machinery, tools, 
household items and much more. $20 per 
person, including morning tea. 

P.M. There will be organised social games such 
as bocci, disc bowls and finska, followed by 
happy hour and dinner at the Greyhounds Club. 

Dinner Menu - Roast & Dessert Package for $30 
per person, for those who wish to participate. 

ASSOCIATION OF CARAVAN 
CLUBS VIC COMBINED CLUBS 
RALLY SALE 2022 

29 APRIL — 2 MAY 2022

(03) 5144 6432 

WEEKEND PROGRAM
FRIDAY, 29 APRIL SUNDAY, 1 MAY

DEPART MONDAY 2ND

SATURDAY, 30 APRIL

WHEN

PHONE

WHERE
SALE 
SHOWGROUND 
CARAVAN AND 
MOTORHOME PARK  

Members are responsible for booking into the 
park themselves and notifying Jen Lowe when 
you have booked in admin@accvic.org.au or 
Phone: 0459 232 136 Cost: $25.00 per night.
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What a very relaxing time we had.  There were 
9 vans in attendance, of which 6 arrived on the 
Thursday and the remaining 3 on Friday.  Most of 
us left on Sunday however 3 vans stayed longer.

On Thursday night, Dianne and Ralph caught up 
with some friends at the ‘Warragul Sporting & 
Social Club Inc’.  Their review of the meals and 
the ambiance was ‘very nice’.  They also have 
‘Seniors’ meals, so that might be a preference 
for a future venue for our Friday night dinner next 
year.

It was great to catch up with everyone as it has 
been so long since we have had a get together.

We had a lovely surprise when Neil Taylor 
arrived on Friday as we were not expecting him.

Unfortunately, we missed the attendance of Anne 
and Kev Kennelly and Elaine and Colin Spicer 
due to Covid isolation.

Friday night dinner at the Warragul Golf Club 
was reduced to 7 attendees for obvious reasons 
(keeping our distance from crowds).  The meals 
were said to be ‘Outstanding’ (full price though, 
no Seniors)

There were no activities arranged for this rally so 
most of us where happy to stay in the park, sit 
in the shade of the trees and relax, chat, read or 
eat and drink and we had no trouble in doing all 
of that. 

DIV 1 RALLY REPORT 
WARRAGUL

Happy Hour each afternoon, turned out to be 
Happy Hours!

The communal breakfast on Saturday morning 
was a great success. Plenty of helpers and a 
special ‘Thank You’ to Daryl for cooking the 
bacon and Ralph for cooking the eggs. Perfect!

Julian and Terri took a drive out to Blue Rock 
Dam and found that it is a very pleasant place 
to have a picnic and/or a swim.  Lots of people 
there in school holidays so it is best to pick a 
time when schools return.

All in all, a great 
weekend and it 
was so nice to 
catch up and 
have some fun.

Happy 
Caravanning 
and keep safe. 
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Some early birds fronted Thursday others 
Friday and remainder on Saturday to a 
very hot weekend of weather but plenty of 
shade. The Huge Park was completely sold 
out making it very busy with most of our 
members scattered all over on unpowered 
sites. An excellent meal was enjoyed by 
members at the Rubicon Hotel Thornton 
on Friday night and some members going 
back on Sunday night. We did meet 2 new 
perspective members, Bill Hughes and his mate 
Don travelling in a small motor home where they 
were welcomed to our group at happy hour.

Some of the group went on a tag a long trip 
Saturday to Rubicon Falls Power Station but the 
road was closed to the Rubicon falls, the group 
later having a picnic lunch alongside the Rubicon 
River near Thorton. The Nation`s and Diston`s 
both had their Families arrive on Saturday for a 
stay over. Saturday Happy hour was held on the 
grass beside the camp kitchen where we shared 
a BBQ dinner later, fees were paid with Jeff and 
Faye winning the lucky Van prize. Sunday some 
members said good buy and others made it to 
the Snobs Creek Falls, all in all a 
very pleasant weekend was had by 
everyone.   

DIV 1 RALLY REPORT 
EILDON PONDAGE
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Total number for this Rally was 16 members 
made up of 6 vans, 1 cabin & visitors Tony & Bev 
Warmington from their holiday house at Ventnor. 
Most vans arrived Thursday, 2 Friday & cabin 
Saturday. Arrived in hot & humid weather but 
overall cooler & pleasant.

Lots to do in Phillip Island & had to contend with 
the multitude of schoolies having their annual 
break. Most of us had a good look at Cowes 
retail, markets, Nobbies, walks on the beach & 
get togethers.

Unfortunately Dawn Tormey was whisked away 
by ambulance to Wonthaggi & later transferred to 
Monash, last we heard Dawn was stable but still 
in hospital – best wishes to Dawn.

Saturday night was a meal at the Park organized 
by Pat Glover in her usual efficient manner. 
The ladies – Pat, Lyn, Lyn, Bev, Jude, Meryl, 
Carol & also Dawn helped with the chicken, 
ham & salads followed by a multitude of yummy 
desserts which a few delightful schoolies willingly 
helped us consume. Sunday dinner was at 
RSL Cowes – enjoyed by all. Sunday had 
males clued to Bathurst.

All in all a great weekend & good to be 
able to get together with fellow members 
again. Merry Christmas to all.

COWES

DIV 2 RALLY REPORT
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The 1st Division 2 rally for 2022 was held at 
Euroa Caravan & Cabin Park. What a  beautiful 
place to be surrounded by the river, walking & 
bike tracks with lovely days & cool nights for 
sleeping.

We had 7 vans attend, 5 arrived Thursday, 2 on 
Friday. We welcomed possible new members 
Gary & Maria Cook from Rowville.

Thursday was catch up on news day, stories of 
how we all spent Christmas & how everyone has 
been coping with COVID.

Friday some went for early walk &  bike riding 
around the river, then an easy walk down town to 
spend some money at the local shops including 
Op Shops.

Saturday the ladies played board games while 
the men found a shady spot under trees & 
cracked a coldy or two & told a few yarns. 
Saturday night was walking distance to 7 Creeks 
Hotel where we enjoyed a lovely meal in the 
lovely garden area.

It was lovely to have a visit from two of our 
members Jodi & John Cook popped over from 
Kyabram for a catch up visit.

Pat Glover updated us with news of Dawn 
Tormey who is making good progress, everyone 
sends there good wishes.

Same left for home Monday & a couple of vans 
stayed on until Tuesday.

A great rally was had by all.

This Report was written by Pat Glover  
and Typed by Bill Penney

Our GET TOGETHER started with 8 Caravans 
arriving on Thursday for the weekend

The weather was wonderful so we had a lovely 
day of relaxation and watching the Steavenson 
River flow past the camp. We had the usual 
morning teas and 5’ o’clock nibbles.

A number of members took a stroll thru the Bush 
Fire Memorial Gardens, Judith Slade and Lyn 
Penney even had a ride on the Flying Fox.

Some of the ladies visited the Opp shop and the 
Historical Society which has a beautiful Garden 
and Memorabilia of the Area.

On Saturday we had a Chicken Dinner to which 
the ladies made lovely Salads and Sweets 
followed by a lot of chit chat and a few drinks 
that we all enjoyed.

For Sunday Lunch we used up the left-over 
Chickens and Salads to make Sandwiches. 
There was also a Marathon Run/Walk on Sunday 
in the town that people could enter and take part 
if they wished

On Monday we went our own way some headed 
home via Healesville, five Caravans headed up 
to Wakkiti Creek Resort near Shepparton to use 
some of our time bought thru Travel Auctions 

We had a wonderful time catching up with 
friends. Safe Travelling.

EUROA  MARYSVILLE 

DIV 2 RALLY REPORT
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Wow how amazing to be able to  
catch up with our caravan club family 
 once again.

Unfortunately our numbers were lower than 
usual but we all thrived on spending time 
together. 6 caravans and 1 motorhome travelled 
to the Western Gums Caravan Park in Kyabram.

In addition we had a surprise visit from David 
and Sue Jordan in their new motorhome.

As usual we went out for tea on Friday night to 
The Ky Club where we reacquainted ourselves 
with dining out.

We were checked  at the door of the venue to 
make sure we were covid safe. All passed with 
flying colors.

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed their meals, 
especially not having to cook or wash up.

Saturday was a free day to do as you pleased, 
some slept in, some enjoyed the novelty of 
the shops and some travelled to a market in 
Echuca. Some members returned to The Ky 
Club on Saturday night to enjoy another dinner 
out.

To continue the theme of the Melbourne Cup 
weekend we held our traditional horse races to 
determine the winner of the 2021 Ken Anderson 
Cup. Most races were close, except for some 
jockeys who did not get out of the starting gates. 

This year’s winner by a clear margin was Pat 
Burke. The trophy will be presented at our 
December rally at Euroa.

KYABRAM 

DIV 3 RALLY REPORT
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With the combined rally  
cancelled Div 3 decided to catch  
up at Euroa Caravan Park. Div 4 had already 
booked a lot of the park but we were able to get 9 
sites in all plus one member who stayed at a motel 
in Euroa.    

Some of the Division arrived on the Wednesday 
and even though our sites were scattered around 
the park, those that attended on the Wednesday 
were able to catch up with each other.

On Thursday more vans had arrived with some 
being sent to the other side of the park. The 
weather was temperamental with a severe 
thunderstorm accompanied by a some torrential 
rain for a few minutes. The latter having delayed 
fives’s for a short time but again all those there 
managed to meet up.

On Friday all of the remaining crew arrived.   Some 
activities conducted were trips to Shepparton 
and surrounding areas.  Three bike riders took 
advantage of the quieter country roads and went 
on a reasonably joyous ride throughout the area. 
This was again repeated on Saturday.

Poor Peter Blake participated in the local park run 
on Saturday morning but unfortunately tore his 
hear muscle (sorry meant to say hamstring!!!!!) 
which left poor Pete in a fair bit of pain. We all 
hope he recovers well. Catch up was conducted at 
several vans and at several locations throughout 
the day and it was great to hear of the various 
members adventures.Some members were lucky 
enough to get off into Queensland and spend 
the majority of the Covid lockdown there. Others 
conducted catch up home and van duties.

Division 4’s presence was huge at the rally with 
a fairly large number of their vans attending.  
Von Montauban stayed at a nearby motel but 

EUROA 

DIV 3 RALLY REPORT

managed to catch up with everyone throughout 
the weekend.  Friday’s dinner was at the Seven 
Creeks hotel which is within easy walking 
distance of the park. The weather on Thursday 
and Friday was quite warm for a change.

Saturday saw a much cooler day with a stiff 
breeze. Morning tea with coffee and treats was 
purchased from an enterprising local who had 
converted an old style bubble van into a portable 
coffee vending business. The O’Brien clan had 
a trip to Avenel Maze with their grandchildren 
and their family. Dot who had travelled by herself 
towing the van spent the time Christmas shopping 
at Shepparton. A 
number of others 
ventured to the 
local shopping 
area with a couple 
of marvellous Op 
shops that were 
open. A number of 
us didn’t realise 
that the shops 
close at midday 
and were caught 
a little short in 
the shopping 
area.  Sandra & George had to leave on Saturday 
morning as they are going overseas to visit their 
family in the USA. We wish them all the best for 
the trip.

A special thankyou to all of the members who 
attended the rally and we feel for those who 
could not make it. We hope that 2022 will be a lot 
better for travelling and we are hopeful that official 
rallying will begin in January.    
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The rally commenced Friday with most vans 
arriving early in the afternoon. A total of 9 
caravans, 1 motorhome plus one member in a 
cabin.

The festivities commenced that evening with a 
sausage sizzle provided by the park. 2 couples 
went for a counter tea at the Union Hotel in town.

On Saturday Greg & Rolfe went on a bike ride 
along the historic O’Keefe rail trail. Others 
prevailed themselves at the shopping centre 
with some buying reading material and general 
shopping. Others walked the history trail and also 
visited the pink cliffs. Prospective new members 
Damian & Ann Harris joined us on Saturday. In 
the afternoon, the town celebrated their new 
Harvest festival with many market stalls on the 
Heathcote oval.There were also several live rock 
bands playing (most of them good) also wine 
tasting. There was a huge crowd at this event 
and every one of the food stalls had queues of 
30-40 people lined up for business. Many people 
became frustrated with the wait for food, instead 
descending on the town take away shops. The 
shops became overwhelmed with the extra trade. 
Eventually everyone was fed and festivities 

HEATHCOTE

DIV 3 RALLY REPORT

concluded around 9pm. The caravan 
park itself was completely full with large numbers 
of families in attendance. 

Sunday commenced with the early risers enjoying 
pancakes provided by the park. They were served 
with delicious home made jams which were 
available for purchase. The money raised from 
sales went to the Royal Flying Doctor Service.

John Symons and Greg rode the O’Keefe trail 
again with disastrous results. John hit a rock on 
the track and came off his bike at a fairly paced 
speed. Suffice to say that if John had not been 
wearing his helmet he would have sustained quite 
a serious injury. His injuries were treated initially 
by a kind fellow cyclist who had toilet paper and 
a first aid kit with him. John recovered well with 
some tender loving care from his wife Pam.

Sunday afternoon we conducted our annual Klop 
competition which was won by Bev Draper. Don’t 
worry Bev the trophy and cheque is in the mail. 
The rest of the afternoon was spent chatting and 
getting reacquainted with members that we have 
not seen for 2 years.

Sunday evening a 
large group went to 
the Union Hotel for 
a most enjoyable 
dinner.

Monday all departed 
to various locations, 
some heading up 
north, some to 
South Australia and 
the rest home.
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EUROA

DIV 4 RALLY REPORT

What a fabulous, fun, Christmas rally it was, it had a very relaxed 
vibe about it, plenty of chatter as we caught up with members that 
we hadn’t seen for such a long time. With 24 vans, 3 cabin and 2 
hotel room in attendance. 

A big thank you to the wonderful committee who worked so hard 
before and during the rally to organise the games, santa, pre 
dinner drinks and nibbles. 

Thank you to Mike for organising our meal at the local pub, the 
food was lovely and the atmosphere in the bear garden was 
extremely pleasant. 

On our return, we settled in for a night of entrainment, led by 
Robbie, assisted by Paul. Thank you to you both, a job well done. 

Ebony the star of the show, entertained us when she signed “I 
can sing a rainbow” with Mandy’s assistance. I for one may have 
had a tear in my eye, it was beautiful to see. It really makes you 
appreciate the little things in life. 

Congratulations to Karen and Wes from division 6 in 
winning the raffle, followed by David & Frank. 
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Supper was enjoyed by all, with an 
array of home made slices, savoury 
platters and deserts. Some stayed up 
to enjoy the outside fire, whilst others 
went off to bed.

Sunday morning, before heading 
home we gathered for a cuppa, 
shortbread and Christmas cake. 

On a sad note, our thoughts go out to Barbara 
and Keith McDonald after learning this morning 
that Barbara had a fall in her cabin last night, 
braking her ankle. Barbara was transported to 
Benalla hospital, where she will undergo surgery. 

Wishing you Barbara, a speedy recovery. 
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WARBURTON 

DIV 5 RALLY REPORT

The division 5 February rally was held at 
the Warburton Holiday Park, located in East 
Warburton along the banks of the Upper Yarra 
river. The park has many powered caravan 
sites and cabins available and the amenities 
blocks were modern and clean. There was also 
a modern and well-appointed camp kitchen and 
BBQ area for use and the grounds were well 
kept. 

Although we were a small group, by Friday 
afternoon everyone who was attending the 
rally had arrived and we gathered at 4pm for 
the traditional happy which was very pleasant. 
Debbie and Brent Mudie came up for the day 
and relaxed with the Rick, Linda, Stella and 
David. Following happy hour, we all headed off 
for dinner at the Warburton Hotel at Wesburn 
where Joan and Brian were waiting to join us. 
The hotel had a good choice of meals available, 
and all had a great time chatting over dinner. 
Once back at camp we all retired for the 
evening.

Saturday morning started with morning tea 
and a chat, it was great to see Dawn and 
Kevin who popped over from Healesville to join 
us. Following morning tea Dawn and Kevin 
headed to the market and the Burn’s and 

Breese’s headed to the Blue Lotus gardens. 
Arriving there about 11:30am we decided to 
have an early lunch before walking around the 
gardens. Spanning over 14 acres in size, the 
tropical-themed gardens contain more than 
40 different ponds, lakes and water features 
which produce the biggest display of lotus and 
waterlily flowers in the southern hemisphere. The 
grounds also contain an amazing array of exotic 
plants, garden exhibits, fountains, waterfalls, 
floral sculptures, walks and scenic vistas. One 
exhibit contained the Giant Amazon Waterlily 
named Victoria Cruziana. The plant is native to 
the subtropical regions of South America and 
produces very large lily pads that reach 1.5 – 
2 metres in diameter. The lily pads are quite 
fragile and are covered in razor sharp spines 
underneath. We left the gardens mid afternoon 
and returned to camp for a relax as the afternoon 
was quite warm. We met up again for happy hour 
and enjoyed a drink and chat before retiring for 
the evening.
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During our time at Warburton, we also visited 
the Californian Redwood Forest. Covering a 
small area within the Yarra Ranges National 
Park, about a 10 minute drive from Warburton. 
The forest of pines was planted by the Board 
of Works in about 1930, meaning the trees are 
nearing a century of growth. The Californian 
Redwoods, the tallest tree species in the world, 
have grown to about 50m, though in their 
native forests in North America with a few more 
centuries under their belt have reached heights 
of 115 metres. Access to the forest is easy and 
has a large carpark at the site, this was an 
interesting outing and well worth a look.

As the caravan park was quite full, we decided 
to depart early Sunday morning before rush 
hour started. The weather was perfect for the 
weekend, and everyone had a good time.
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BENALLA 

DIV 5 RALLY REPORT

The division 5 March rally was 
held at Benalla with 6 caravans 
in attendance. We stayed at 
the Benalla Tourist Park that 
had good sized sites with 
power water and sullage, 
large camp kitchen with 
BBQ’s and an ensuite style 
amenities block. The weather 
for the weekend was excellent with sunny 
days but not too hot.

On Friday morning the Burn’s and Breese’s 
visited Glenrowan wondering around the 
town and visiting the site of the Glenrowan 
Inn where Ned Kelly’s had his last stand. 
Afterwards we went to Ned Kelly Last Stand 
show at the Tourist Centre which was really 
great. Through animatronics and special 
effects your taken back to the 1880’s to be part 
of the moments leading up to the Glenrowan 
Siege. Recreating moments in time you are held 
captive by the Kelly Gang in the hotel, then out 
to the gun fight and through into the burning inn. 
Finally, you end up at the Old Melbourne Gaol to 
witness Ned’s final moments. 

By Friday afternoon everyone 
attending the rally had arrived 
and at 4:30pm we had Happy 
Hour which was enjoyable, at 
6pm we all went for a meal at 
the Eastern Arms Hotel. The 
Hotel had a good variety of 
food and catered for people 
with dietary requirements. 
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– Wangaratta road and headed north up Ridge 
Road where we stopped at Tower Road South 
picnic area. This spot has fantastic views out 
over the district and was well worth the visit. 
After a short break here we continued our 
journey along Tower Rd which brought us out 
at Boweya Rd. We picked up Camp Rd not far 
from where we came out onto Boweya Rd and 
headed off into the bush to the “The Forrest 
Camp” area.  This camping area is within the 
park and has picnic and camping facilities, its 
here where we had lunch and a chat before 
heading off to Ryan’s Lookout. 

On heading to Ryan’s Lookout we back tracked 
to Tower Rd but had to stop and take an 
alternate route when smoke was seen in the 
distance. On arriving at Ryans Lookout we did 
the short walk to the tower which gave good 
views across to Mount Beauty. On completing 
the trip we decided to head into Wangaratta for 
a coffee before heading back to camp for happy 
hour.

Sunday dinner was Pizza in the camp kitchen, 
the pizza’s were ordered from the locally and 
were very tasty with none left over. Following 
dinner we all headed back to our caravans for 
the night.

Three caravans left for home Monday morning, 
the remaining members did activities locally 
before heading home either Tuesday or 
Wednesday , all in all and very enjoyable 
weekend was had by all.

Everyone had a good time and enjoyed their 
meals, afterwards we headed back to camp and 
retired for the night.

Saturday commenced with a quick meeting at 
9am over a cuppa. The morning was left free for 
people to do their own thing. Some of the things 
people did was, go to the market at Violet Town, 
shopping in Benalla and touring the painted silos 
in the district. Saturday afternoon we arranged a 
game of Botchy, (thanks Rick for coming to the 
rescue with a set).

There were three rounds where everybody 
played and ultimately the final was between 
Gavan and Shane. After a well fought out battle 
Shane was the winner. Well done Shane.

After all this hard work it was time to relax at 
Happy Hour which was followed by a BBQ, 
organised by the division. Thanks to all that 
helped but particularly Mark, David and Tony 
for excellent cooking at the BBQ’s. After dinner 
everyone retired for the night.

At 9:30 Sunday morning we met in the camp 
kitchen for morning tea. David briefed those 
going on a trip into the Warby Ranges near 
Wangaratta as to where we were heading 
and what we were going to do. We also had 
executive discissions’ to make on what Pizzas 
to order for dinner that night.

We headed off at 10:30 and drove to the west 
side of the Warby ranges, we left the Devenish 
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BACCHUS MARSH 

DIV 5 RALLY REPORT

The Division 5 January rally was held at the 
township of Bacchus Marsh and we stayed at the 
Bacchus Marsh Caravan Park, thanks to Lyn the 
park manager who made us welcome. The park 
had plenty of caravan sites and numerous cabins 
available, a suitable camp kitchen and clean 
amenities. The weather was warm during the 
day, around 32 degrees but cooled down during 
the evening and night which made sleeping 
comfortable.

During the rally we visited Pykes Creek 
Reservoir which for this time of year was quite 
full. The reservoir was being used by jet skiers 
and speed boats for water skiing and had 
picnic facilities available. After a quick paddle 
in the water, which was quite warm, we headed 
back to camp to get ready to go to the hotel for 
dinner. We went to the Court House hotel, a 
modern venue in the main Street, the menu was 
extensive with a variety of gluten free and normal 

meals available. After dinner we returned to 
camp, went for a short walk and then retired for 
the night.

The next day we headed to Mackenzies Flat 
Picnic Area at the Lerderderg Gorge, the area 
is on the Lerderderg River and has the usual 
picnic facilities available. After a short walk 
along the river, we headed back to the car and 
headed back into town for a well-earned coffee. 
Willow had a play of the piano at the park in 
the main street before we headed to Merrimu 
Reservoir on the way home. The Merrimu 
Reservoir Picnic Area has a playground for kids 
and a War Memorial, the memorial and Avenue 
of Honour was inundated when the Reservoir 
was built but was re-established at its current 
location. Within the memorial there is a pine tree 
propagated from the Gallipoli Pine Tree located 
in Canberra. A great spot to visit and spend 
some time. 
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Div 1 – Warragul

Div 2 – Cowes

Div 3 – Euroa

Div 5 – Benalla

Div 5 – Bacchus Marsh

More memories

Div 4 – Euroa
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RACV CARAVAN CLUB

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

THIS FORM CAN BE 
COMPLETED ONLINE!
Go to https://forms.gle/
fxYh23Y1ci9NcXNr5

Date: 

Name in full: 

Address:

 Postcode: 

RACV Membership Number:  Div 

Phone No:  Mobile No: 

Email: 

EMERGENCY CONTACT

Name: 

Phone No:  Mobile No: 

Membership Fee Due 1st September each year: $48.00 (New members Fees are 
Pro Rata at $4.00 per month until the next 1st September, plus $40 Joining Fee)

PAYMENT DETAILS

Cheque or EFT

RACV Caravan Club  
BSB: 633 000 
Account Number: 162 218 671 
(Please use your name as a reference  
when using EFT)

COMPLETED FORMS TO

PO Box 165, Ashburton, VIC 3147 or 
Email: heather.mctaggart@hotmail.com 
or complete the online form (visit 
https://forms.gle/fxYh23Y1ci9NcXNr5)
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Registered number A 0006900 V 
ABN 83 836 581 725

Registered Office 
PO Box 165 
Ashburton, VIC 3147

Postal Address 
PO Box 165  
Ashburton, VIC 3147

Change of Address 
PO Box 165  
Ashburton VIC 3147

An organisation 
devoted solely to the 
interest of Caravanners

Newsletter material 
The Editor, Julie Mason 
175B Wonga Road, Ringwood North 3134 
julierat6@gmail.com 
Please ensure all newsletter material reaches 
the editor by the Thursday after the rally!

General correspondence 
The Secretary 
RACV Caravan Club 
PO Box 165, Ashburton VIC 3147 
sec@racvcaravanclub.com.au 
www.racvcc.com.au

WWW.RACVCC.COM.AU


